
November 30, 2020 
 
Dear SDUSD Board Trustees and Superintendent Marten, 
 
We kindly ask that you reverse your decision to end the On Loan agreements for 
SDUSD employees Judith Franceschi, Paz Garcia, Lisa Maples and Vincent 
Riveroll.  
 
Converting Gompers to a charter school was not the idea of these four SDUSD 
employees--it was the District’s. Having worked for the District for many years 
prior, and showing the care, competence, and commitment needed to turn around a 
failing school, these SDUSD employees were selected by District leadership and 
accepted the call to stay at Gompers to ensure its success as a charter school.  
  
For 16 years, these four SDUSD employees and their families have sacrificed so 
much to honor their side of the On Loan promise. We trust the District will honor 
their side of the promise and allow them to stay On Loan.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jenny Parsons 
Chief Business Officer 
Gompers Preparatory Academy 
12 Years of Service 


